
To Our Lake Community July 2019

Welcome to the first edition of the Mink/Somers Lake Community 
Newsletter!  As the newly elected president of TAMS (The Association of 
Mink and Somers), I am excited to be working with our new board.  We 
are in the 3rd month and the energy and ideas from the members, both 
old and new, have been wonderful! 

My name is Dan Saurer.  About 4 years ago, my wife Christine and I  
purchased a cabin, tore it down, and built a lake home on Mink.  We 
invested in the property because we saw the potential in building a lake 
place that our family can enjoy for years to come.  This is one of the 
reasons I ran for the TAMS Board.  I, along with the board, see the value 
of strong leadership and vision to make the Mink/Somers Lake 
Community a better place to live, while helping to improve the lake 
qualities with MSLID (Mink Somers Lake Improvement District), our sister 
board.  I believe our lakes are hidden gems that offer a variety of benefits 
from recreation to great fishing, but most importantly family fun! 

In a nutshell, here is what we have done and are working on: 

• Approved a new name sign procedure, allowing 2 names on a sign.  
We hope to have the sign boards updated by the end of August.  Your 
name is included on the sign if you have paid your TAMS dues of $25 for 2019. 

• Website platform will be updated to a more interactive design.  This will happen in the coming months. 

• Boat parade.  We hope to improve this event each year!  

• TAMS Annual Picnic - we decided to move this event to Saturday, August 17, so families could spend July 
4th with their families.  Thank you to Paul Mielke and Jan Dixon for offering to host this event!  We hope to 
see many lake community members from Mink and Somers there for some fun! 

• Bylaws will be updated and revised to more accurately represent the TAMS Board. 

• Implemented two social media avenues for homeowners to find information.  Nextdoor; go to 
nextdoor.com, enter your address and email, find our neighborhood.  There is also an App for your 
phone. Also, the Somers on Mink Facebook page.  Click join, and you can follow what’s going on around 
our lake community! 

• Quarterly newsletter that will be sent out four times a year to all lake community homeowners. 

• Partnership with MSLID on lake weed spraying.  Two bays were sprayed this spring and have proved to be 
a great investment. 

Finally, we ask that everyone get involved in some way.  We need lake community members to participate 
and assist in making Mink-Somers better for all, which in turn will increase property values.  Watch Nextdoor 
and Facebook for help requests!  As a board, we are also interested in listening to what you want as a 
homeowner.  Bring your suggestions to the TAMS Picnic and upcoming MSLID meeting!  
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Saturday, August 3:     
MSLID Annual Meeting, 
Corinna Township Hall, 

9-11:30 a.m.  Election of 
board members and MSLID 

activity update. 

Saturday, August 17:  
TAMS Picnic, 1-4 p.m., Paul 
Mielke & Jan Dixon’s home, 
8067 Griffith Ave. NW, main 

dish provided, bring a 
salad/chips/dessert or 

drinks to share.  Look for 
additional details on 

Nextdoor and Facebook! 

http://nextdoor.com
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Mink Somers Lake Improvement District (MSLID) - UPDATE

What is MSLID doing to improve Mink and Somers lakes? 

The MSLID Board is writing a Request for Proposal (RFP) for 2020 navigation channel spraying.  We have 
been using Clarke Aquatic Services for the past 5 years and have seen annual cost increases.  To ensure 
the funds allocated to spray the channels are cost effective, we will compare bids from three companies 
through this RFP. 

We are also working with staff at the Wright Soil and Water Conservation District (WCSWCD) to finish the 
next steps for the Limestone Filter located on Mink Lake.  This includes implementing a barrier to keep 
algae and duckweed from entering the filter via the inlet stand pipe.  The U of M, WCSWCD and MSLID 
are anxious to get the automated sampling equipment installed at each end of the filter.  This has been 
delayed due to the rain this spring/summer. 

Identification of all culverts under roads around the lakes have been made using GPS coordinates. The 
WCSWCD has tools which help identify agricultural water inflow into the lakes.  Through this we hope to 
prioritize areas and methods to reduce silt and nutrient loading.  Some possible solutions may be 
retention basins and/or rain gardens. 

The MSLID has also continued to monitor the E-coli results from the drain tile entering the small bay on 
the east side of Mink Lake.  The numbers have been relatively low since the bird farm owner capped the 
stand pipe below the surface where the perforated drain tiles run horizontally. 

The MSLID will also monitor the use of chemicals to eliminate curly leaf pondweed (CLP) at an early stage 
of growth using DNR resources and other lake experiences.  

MSLID continues to support property owner shoreline spraying by providing rebates, although at a lesser 
amount this year. 

MSLID volunteers sample water for analysis on a monthly basis and also use double headed “tossing 
rakes” to monitor for Starry Stonewort.  Starry Stonewort is a bright green algae, categorized as an invasive 
species which can cause economic and ecological damage to lakes. 

        - Dan Hinrichs, MSLID Chair 

Congratulations to the Omann Family (pictured) for their 
first place finish in the 2019 Boat Parade.  It was a festive 

day, despite the weather delays, with 14 boats in 
attendance!  In addition, Sandy & Dan Braun took second 

place and Tom & Cheryl Spalding came in third place.  
Thank you to all the participants! 

4th of July Fun!

Editor, Traci Lawman     Questions?  tracilawman@me.com


